
	Minutes of the Full Governors Committee

17th November 2015 – 6.00pm
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TAVISTOCK COMMUNITY PRIMARY & NURSERY SCHOOL
	Chaired by: Caroline Down (CD)
	Clerked by: Kirsten Wake (KW)

	PRESENT: Fiona Arundel (FA), Caroline Down (CD), Lynnette Selbie (LS), Pat Dickinson (PD), Sue Gawman (SG), Chloe Matthews (CM), Craig Holt (CH), Helen Leaver (HL), Peter Harding (PH) (Observer), Mark Wickett (MW) (Observer)

	APOLOGIES:  Darren Newland (DN), Helen Summers (HS), Alen Guy (AG), Emma Taynton-Young (ETY)


	FG15/16_31
	Apologies for Absence

	FG15/16_32
	Governors to declare any interests relating to the Agenda 

	FG15/16_33
	Minutes of Last Meeting – 14 September 2015

	FG15/15_34
	Matters Arising

· FG15/16_09 Governor Vacancies – 3 co-opted & 1 LEA

· FG15/16_13 Governors Code of Conduct

· FG15/16_16 Head Teacher Performance

· FG15/16_18 Clerk Appraisal

· FG15/16_21 DB Register of Interests Form & update Pecuniary Interests Register 

· FG15/16_23 Discuss HT’s report and raise questions on pupil performance data
· FG15/16_24 Receive reports from committees and consider implications/actions/decision

· FG15/16_28 Consider benchmarking statistics from Finance, Personnel & Premises Committee. Agree action points and timescales.

	FG15/16_35
	Curriculum & Data Meeting Minutes

	FG15/16_36
	Finance, Personnel & Premises Committee

	FG15/16_37
	Policies

	FG15/16_38
	Questions on the Head Teacher Report

	FG15/16_39
	Training

	FG15/16_40
	Governors SSIP Review

	FG15/16_41
	Date for Safeguarding Awareness Update for Governors

	FG15/16_42
	· PE Sports Funding Review

	FG15/16_43
	Term Dates

	FG15/16_44
	Scheme of Delegation

	FG15/16_45
	50/50 Club – Discuss continuing or closing it

	
	Date of Next Meeting: 14th March 2016


	Item Ref.
	Minutes
	Action

	FG15/16_31
	Apologies for Absence

Alen Guy (AG), Darren Newland (DN), Helen Summers (HS)
	

	FG15/16_32
	Governors to declare any interests relating to the Agenda 

CH declared interest in the item ‘Pay Policy’.
	

	FG15/16_33
	Minutes of Last Meeting – 14 September 2015
These were agreed as a true record, with one amendment.  The date of the 12 week review was amended to 15.12.15. CD signed and passed to KW for filing. 
	

	FG15/15_34
	Matters Arising

· FG15/16_09 Governor Vacancies – 3 co-opted & 1 LEA

LEA – One application has been received from Mrs Louise Clements. She is from Tavistock and has a business background. Appropriate checks need to be completed. Governors agreed to proceed with the appointment process.
Michelle Isaac and Dan Bates have resigned. LS suggested that a letter of thanks should be sent to them.  CD to action.

SG suggested that Richard Jones be invited to become a Governor.  He is President of the Lions Club, an ex-parent and retired from HSBC. SG to invite him.
· FG15/16_13 Governors Code of Conduct

Adopted.
· FG15/16_16 Head Teacher Performance

Date booked for Performance Mgmt 1.12.15 with CD and DN as appraisers and supported by Paul Thomas (consultant).
· FG15/16_18 Clerk Appraisal

To be completed in summer term.
· FG15/16_21 DB Register of Interests Form & update Pecuniary Interests Register 

Completed.
· FG15/16_23 Discuss HT’s report and raise questions on pupil performance data
Item to be covered later in the agenda.
· FG15/16_24 Receive reports from committees and consider implications/actions/decision

Item to be covered later in the agenda.

· FG15/16_28 Consider benchmarking statistics from Finance, Personnel & Premises Committee. Agree action points and timescales
Item to be covered later in the agenda.
	DECISION
CD

SG

DECISION

	FG15/16_35
	Curriculum & Data Meeting Minutes
· PD resigned as Chair. HL was elected as Chair.
	

	FG15/16_36
	Finance, Personnel & Premises Committee
· Minutes not yet available and will be available for the next FGB meeting. DB resigned as Chair. DN elected as Chair.
· LS reported that more members are required for this Committee. Governors agreed that new Governors should be asked to join the Committee.
	C/F FGB

14.3.16

C/F

	FG15/16_37

	Policies
· SEN Policy

CD approved. FGB ratified.
· Staff discipline, Conduct & Grievance Policies

DCC Standard Policy. No changes. Needs ratifying.
· Nursery Admissions Policy

DCC standard policy. New section regarding the school now taking 2 year olds in receipt of together funding.
· Admissions Policy 2017-18
DCC standard policy. Suggested change: Prioritising admissions for children of staff members’. The need to make this change to the policy has arisen because a shortage of teachers is forecast for next year and being able to offer the children of new teachers a place at school would provide an incentive to attract quality new teachers. There is a full intake for Reception this year. SG recommended that the priority should come directly above children outside the catchment area.
CD proposed. PD seconded.

New national ruling is in place to enable summer born children to defer entry for 1 year. New ruling comes into place in 2 years. Places must be held for those children deferring.
· Governors Expense Policy/Allowance

Same as previous year. No changes.
· Pay Policy

DCC Recommended Policy.  Terms and conditions set up as last year. Only changes were for those on MPS6, as they received a 2% uplift compared to all other teachers receiving a 1% uplift, as per government guidelines.
	DECISION
DECISION
DECISION
DECISION

DECISION

DECISION

	FG15/16_38
	Questions on the Head Teacher Report

Regarding unauthorised absence of pupils at 0.46%, how many of our pupils have an unauthorised absence? 

 

LS will find out and make clear on next terms head teacher report.  Historically, all statistics are in %, but it was agreed that it would be useful to know the number of pupils.

What interventions are the school undertaking to find the causes/reason of the unauthorised absences?

Letters have been sent out to parents of those absent.  A new process has been introduced which involves FA ringing parents of absent children every day.  The reason for absence is recorded. If absence exceeds 5 days then medical evidence is required.  This excludes illnesses such as chicken pox, where it is considered impractical to ask Doctors to provide medical evidence for multiple cases. 

CM has reviewed pupil records. Governors noted that FA can be seen challenging late attendance and absence every morning in the office.

CD asked for a breakdown of year groups for the 24 new pupils that have joined the school this year.  SG reported the breakdown as follows: Year 1 - 4; Year 2 - 4; Year 3 – 3, Year 4 – 1, Year 5 – 5; Year 6 – 7. LH
suggested that this information might be useful to add to future Head

	CHALLENGE

HL

CHALLENGE

HL

CHALLENGE

CM

CHALLENGE

CD

	FG15/16_38
	Teacher Reports. Governors acknowledged that it was useful to justify the decision taken to recruit an extra member of staff in Year 6 this year.
PD asked whether there was a reason why ARE in year 2 is lower across the board than in previous years. LS explained that one of the classes had a disrupted year with members of staff either off sick or on maternity leave.  Additionally, there were some behavioural issues within that year group which were not helped by the teaching changes.  These factors meant that they didn’t progress as much as they should have.
CD asked how long in advance Governors would like to have sight of the Head Teachers report. Governors agreed that 7 days prior to the meeting was sufficient time and this is already being met.
PD commented that the self evaluation document was useful as it helped the Governors to decide where intervention was required.

FA asked whether swimming reports had been completed. LS reported that they had been completed and were linked to the stages the pupils achieved. 51% achieved the appropriate stage. LS felt that was a low indication of the progress achieved. LS felt that James Lake is strict regarding pupils being able to swim 25m with recognised stroke. She estimated that 75% can swim 25m, but not with a recognised stroke. FA asked whether there was further support for those who haven’t achieved their stage. LS reported that there would be a catch up session for Year 5 children and also squad training for more talented children.  Those children who still haven’t achieved their stage by the end of Year 5 will probably require individual training. No catch up sessions will be offered to Year 6 as they have a full curriculum.
	CHALLENGE

PD

CHALLENGE

FA

	FG15/16_39
	Training
Chair training to be taken 28.11.15.
Clerk training completed 10.11.15. Next training date 2.12.15.
HL completed safer recruitment training, in addition to 4 members of staff. SG asked whether any other Governors were interested as there is one more place available. Training is online and through the NSPCC. HL reported on the usefulness of the training and issues regarding safeguarding.  CD agreed to complete the training.
	KW

CD

	FG15/16_40
	Governors SSIP Review

PD will review the lower key stages. Michelle Isaacs has resigned and therefore a replacement is required to review the upper key stages. CM agreed to take on this role.

LS requested that the Governors SSIP be on the agenda for every meeting and a working document be available.  KW to provide the document for the meeting and update in different colours for each term. A print out should be handed to each committee to update at the meeting.

Work around talk KS2 – CM
Talk observations KS2 – CM
Review planning where they have focussed on talk KS2 – CM

CM completed attendance review

PD completed curriculum sharing review.

	CM

KW

CM

	
	FA and CD to review school dinners. Spring review.

Playground observations – talk boxes – FA and CD.

LS reported on the ‘Active Club’ which has been led by Year 6 for younger children. It has been successful.
School newsletter to be sent direct to Governors.

HL reported that she had attended the first meeting of the school council on 5.11.15. She will provide comments for next governors meeting.

HL provided a report that was part of the review to ‘know the views of carers’.  HSA hosted a coffee morning during the first term for new parents to meet with Mrs Smith and Mrs Kerswill. It was an informal chat. The attendance was low and feedback included ‘Didn’t consider myself a new parent’. HL recommended that next year a better explanation of what the coffee morning is about, and who it is for, is required.  HL will attend again next year and feedback parent questions to the Governors.
CH asked whether there had been any progress on the schools Twitter page. It was reported that it is not being used much.

SG reported that the school website must now include the attendance record of Governors at meetings.  The attendance record for 2014/15 will shortly be published. Governor information can be found in the Parents section of the school website. 
FA asked whether it might be useful to have a Governor available in the playground regularly, for parents to talk to. LH suggested the first Monday in every month. Governors agreed that CD and HL will do the first one, starting in December. LS to put in newsletter.
The RAISE report from Government, based on 2015 results, is now available. The report would be used by any Government agency coming into the school. Consequently, it is important that the Governors understand the data. LS will explain the report at a 1 hour meeting, to be held on 8 December 2015 at 5.30pm.
	FA/CD

FA/CD

SG

HL

HL

SG

CD/HL

LS

ALL

8.12.15 5.30pm

	FG15/16_41
	Date for Safeguarding Awareness Update for Governors
Safeguarding Awareness Update for Governors is now due. Duration is a minimum of 1 ½ hours. LH and LS will deliver. PD asked whether it has changed a lot since last time. LS confirmed that it has. FA, SG, LH and LS are all level 3 trained.
Training dates: 23.11.15 at 3.45pm or 25.11.15 at 9.30am.
PD, CD, HL, CM will attend.

Notify AG, DN and EYT.

	PD/CD/HL/

CM

	FG15/16_42
	· PE Sports Funding Review
FA had provided a report prior to the meeting.  She added that the school was due to have a £4,912 coming through for next year Sept – March allocation, there will be a second allocation paid in the summer term.  Funding had been spent really well and was successfully targeting all. The percentage of pupil premium children has increased.
The review had input from LS, Simon Beatty and SG. 
	 

	FG15/16_43
	Term Dates
LS reported that we will try to align our dates with Tavistock College. FA has given the College term dates to LS today.
	C/F

	FG15/16_44
	Scheme of Delegation

Should be adopted every year. DCC version can be used. Needs to be formally adopted at the next FGB meeting.
	C/F

	FG15/16_45
	50/50 Club – Discuss continuing or closing it

The club is a lottery style fundraising event. It costs members £2 per month, of which, £1 goes to school and £1 goes into the pot. The winner received half of the pot and half goes to school.
Governors agreed that the 50/50 Club should be closed and that fundraising should continue to be undertaken by the HSA.
	DECISION

	FG15/16_46
	Additional Matters
SG asked the Governors to appoint LH as an associate governor rather than a guest. Governors agreed.
SG requested that the petty cash holding of £250 be increased to £500. Governors agreed.
	DECISION

DECISION

	
	Date of next meeting

14th March 2016 6.00pm
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